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CALIFORNIA SHDREBIRD STUDY, 1971-72
SUMMARY

Shorebird research was continued in California during 1971-72 under two ongoing
programs: California Shorebird Survey and Statewide Shorebird Banding Program.
At 42 shorebird census sites throughout the state, censusers conducted 750
shorebird counts. Revised shorebird census instruction sheets and reporting forms
were distributed to observers in December 1971» Computer processing of three
years of survey data was completed in June 1972.

At four banding localities in California, 629 shorebirds were banded, measured
and color marked. In addition, two banded shorebirds were recaptured from
previous years. Trapping was conducted with mist nets and drift traps. Color
marking was implimented in accordance with a revised coding schedule. Reports
were received on 122 sightings of color marked shorebirds.
BACKGROUND

Wetlands in California provide important feeding and resting areas for large
numbers of migrant and resident shorebirds. Economic development of wetland areas,
especially in coastal estuaries, has resulted in an alarming reduction in shore-
bird habitat. Urgently needed is current knowledge of habitat needs, populations,
movements and migration of shorebirds in California. Such information is necessary
for the preservation and management of this resource.
Statewide shorebird research in California was initiated in July 1968. Funding
was provided in fiscal years 1968-69 and 1969-70 by Federal Aid in Wildlife
Restoration Project W-54-R, "Special Wildlife Investigations." Contracts were
made with Point Reyes Bird Observatory and San Diego Natural History Museum to
conduct shorebird research. Seasonal aids were hired by the Department to conduct
shorebird studies at Humboldt Bay and Woodland Sugar Ponds near Sacramento.
Beginning July 1, 1970, continued shorebird research in California has been
federally funded by Accelerated Research on Shore and Upland Migratory Game Birds.
Funding for the program, the California Shorebird Study, is provided through
fiscal year 1972-73 -
Shorebird studies are conducted in two phases. These consist of the California
Shorebird Survey and the Statewide Shorebird Banding Program. The shorebird
survey program is a statewide network of shorebird census sites wherein competent
observers periodically conduct shorebird counts. The program was initiated in
July 1968. Reporting forms and guidelines for censusing were developed for
distribution to consusers. Survey sites were established and censusers, most of
whom were competent bird watchers from local areas, were enlisted to conduct
































